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Minutes		E-Board Meeting
Date:			February 7, 2012
In Attendance:  	Rick Koczera, Tim O’Shea, Kiley Palmer, Deborah Polydys, Greg Sioch, Todd Verdi, 
_______________________________________________________________________________
Meeting started at 6:30 p.m.
_________________________________________________________________________________

Todd Verdi had two announcements at the start of the E-Board Meeting:
(1) John DeGumbia is interested in rejoining the board as Flag Commissioner; a position he held for the 2011 season.
· Brief discussion and agreement that we were all happy with John as Flag Commissioner last year and all agreed to vote him back in for the 2012 season.
· A formal vote was held in regards to voting him in as Flag Commissioner for the 2012 e-board.
· The vote unanimous. All voted in favor. 
· John Degumbia is officially recognized as the 2012 Flag Commissioner
(2) Victor Lopez is interested in coming into SVMFL as a C Coach (we have open positions that we are looking to fill).
· Has an excellent and extensive football coaching resume
· Is interested in offering an Agility summer camp for SVMFL, which includes community service where he brings the kids to the Southington Senior Center
· This fits into SVMFL’s overall goal to offer community service opportunities to our youth football players.
· All members of the E-board present are very interested in meeting him. Victor Lopez will attend SVMFL’s next membership meeting on Tuesday, March 13th, to be introduced to the rest of the E-Board and the members present at that meeting.

Per Agenda:
Registration:
· Deborah Polydys said that, due to the conversations resulting from reviewing the draft flyer that was presented, the board needed to decide what the registration fees would be for the upcoming season so that the final flyer could be distributed to the schools prior to the agreed upon registration dates.
· It was discussed that we need to slightly increase registration fees due to the fact that the league needs to plan ahead for future equipment purchases.
· It was decided that the fees would be increased to $152 per player for A, B & C Tackle players or $282 max per family;  $122.00 per Flag Player or $224.00 max per family. 
· New registration fees will be presented at the upcoming member meeting on Tuesday, March 13th for final approval.
· Rick Koczera presented the new design of the flyer; which everyone approved.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]He volunteered to pick up the costs for printing the new registration flyers 
· He also volunteered to be responsible for submitting the flyer to the Board of Ed for approval and to have all flyers printed in accordance with the Board of Ed rules. 
· Todd Verdi suggested that Rick coordinate distribution to the schools with other board members.

Powder Puff – Girls Flag – Grades 5 through 8
· SVMFL had posted a survey to SVMFL families. To date, we have only received 9 responses. All were positive plus two parents volunteered to serve as coaches.
· The discussion was held that we need to get the word out to the Southington community to truly determine the interest
· Deborah Polydys stated that she had issued press releases to Southington Patch, The Record-Journal and The Observer. To date, they had not yet run in those two papers. She also asked both of the Middle Schools to include an announcement in their school newsletter. DePaolo said that was against policy and they could not include news items about any one local sports league in town. Kennedy did not respond. Deborah is going to reissue the press releases again.
· Todd Verdi suggested that we place in ad in the local paper announcing the Powder Puff League. Deborah is going to work with Terri O’Shea to get the cost of an advertisement and to put the ad together.

Turf for SVMFL Field at Rec Park
· The initial discussion was in regards to the fact that, if Southington High School receives the approval to install the artificial turf field, SVMFL may be able to move the existing sod to Rec Park.
· It was noted that Southington High School would not install the artificial turf until the day after the High School graduation.
· The discussion was held that was not the best time to lay down the sod but that we would have to work with the scheduled available.
· The discussion was also held that we needed to talk to the Calvanese family to see if they had the equipment to lay turf down and/or connections to help us

Concession –
· Rick Koczera spoke to People’s Choice but they only offered a “grab & go” menu, which we’re not interested in.
· Rick Koczera is still waiting on responses to his RFP’s from other vendors.
· Will wait to have further discussion on the possible outsourcing of concession once he receives some viable proposals.




Fundraising
· Deborah Polydys put together and sent the fundraising letter to Nick Lestini to submit to Cox Communications for a potential new scoreboard
· Deborah also had the paperwork to submit to the Calvanese Foundation and requested input from the other board members as to how much to ask for, and, for what items. It was decided that we would request $10,000 to put towards new field upgrades, goals posts and scoreboard.
· Deborah also brought up the discussion that one item the league was interested in having was a defibrillator for safety reasons. She spoke to a SVMFL parent who was going to approach some medical companies to see if they would donate one in full, or pay for a portion of this item. 
· Tim O’Shea said his brother-in-law also owns a medical equipment company and he was going to approach him as well.
· To raise money for the defibrillator, Deborah also noted that the interested parent was willing to work with her to form a committee for the sole purpose of raising money for the defibrillator. 
· Activities would include organizing a helmet shake at WalMart and Stop & Shop with the SVMFL youth. We would also approach medical physicians in the community for donations.
· A discussion was held about the fees for signs purchased by sponsors as of last year. It was agreed that the sign fee for the 2012 season would be $350.00 for a 3x6 sign.
· Todd Verdi suggested that each board member should make a point of bringing in at least one sign sponsor.

Other Items
· Football camp for SVMFL players would be held last week of July 30th & first week of August
· Tim O’Shea has a committee formed to help organize the equipment room.  An equipment inventory would be taken on April 14th.
· Rick Koczera would work on putting together a generic RFP for equipment.
· It was discussed that the field house needed to be cleaned and that a date needed to be scheduled for that.
· SVMFL needs to determine the photographers that we will be working with for the 2012 season. An RFP will be issued to interested photographers by April.
· Deborah Polydys would represent SVMFL at the STEPS meeting at the Aqua Turf on Thursday.
· At the next member meeting (Tuesday, March 13th), Rick Koczera will present our new budget. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m. 
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